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From the Dean of School 

 

Happy Friday!  
 
Good luck to the students at the annual "Great East Festival" today!   The 
students and chaperones are so happy when this event comes around.  
 
This morning, Mr. Theriaque's Round Table led a moment of silence for 
Memorial Day.  The text is contained in this newsletter.  
 
There is no school on Monday in order to observe Memorial Day.   Let's 
remember the men and women of the U.S. Military, now deceased, who 
have gallantly served our nation.  As always, feel free to contact me with 
any questions or concerns.  
 
With gratitude, 
Maureen Mooney 
Dean of School 
 

ê

From the Board of Trusteesê

The Board of Trustees will hold the annual organization meeting on June 20, 2018. Please watch 
the calendar for public meetings to be held for the Personnel Committee and Policy Committee. 
Several committees may meet during the summer and the date and time will be posted on the 
school calendar. The email to contact the board is clerk@tfanh.org.  
 

ê

School News 

ê

Memorial Day Moment of Silenceê

This was read Friday morning during Round Table by student Keyshaun S., a member of Mr. 
Theriaque’s Round Table: 
 
Good Morning, 

On May 5, 1868, General John A. Logan, leader of an organization for Northern Civil War veterans, 
called for a nationwide day of remembrance later that month. “The 30th of May, 1868, is designated 
for the purpose of strewing with flowers, or otherwise decorating the graves of comrades who died 
in defense of their country during the late rebellion, and whose bodies now lie in almost every city, 
village and hamlet churchyard in the land,” he proclaimed. 



 
The date of Decoration Day, as he called it, was chosen because it wasn’t the anniversary of any 
particular battle. 
On June 28, 1968, Congress passed the Uniform Monday Holiday Act, which moved four holidays, 
including Memorial Day, from their traditional dates to a specified Monday in order to create a convenient 
three-day weekend. 1 

 
This year, Memorial Day falls on Monday, May 29th​. Now a federal holiday, it has expanded to 
remember all those brave men and women in the United State Military who gave the ultimate 
sacrifice for freedom.  
  
On Memorial Day, parades, grave decorations, and other ceremonies take place to remember our 
American heroes.  A wreath is placed by the President or Vice President of the United States at the 
Tomb of the Unknown Soldier at Arlington National Cemetery.  2 

  
I ask you to stand now for a moment of silence. 
  
Thank you and may all our deceased veterans rest in peace. 
  
Citations: 
1.   https://www.history.com/topics/holidays/memorial-day-history 
2.   Dean Maureen Mooney, The Founders Academy 
 

ê

Step-Up Ceremony:ê

The 8th Grade Step-Up is on June 1st at 5 o'clock PM.   See you there!   Please contact Mrs. 
Goodrich-Bundy with questions.  
ê

ê

Teacher of the Month - Mayê

Mrs. Hyde is the Teacher of the Month for May.    Mrs. Hyde is teaching in her first year at 
Founders.  She is dedicated to math and her students.   When she arrived at Founders, she “hit the 
ground running” by preparing her classroom and lessons for the school year.   Students are 
fortunate to have Mrs. Hyde here.   Congratulations, Mrs. Hyde!  

http://www.history.com/this-day-in-history/civil-war-dead-honored-on-decoration-day
https://www.history.com/topics/holidays/memorial-day-history


 

ê

"Peter Pan"ê

This was a big year for our Middle School Drama Club! Most of last year's MSDC consisted of 8th 
grade students, so I knew this would be a year of recruiting and building. We have had about 30 
new Middle School students involved in Drama Club through either acting or technical work, which 
is a huge number! It also means we've spent most of our time training and building up these 
students new to our productions, which was a great way to get my High School leaders involved! 
With all of the interest we drew at all of the Admissions Open House nights, I can only imagine that 
we will continue to see huge growth in our MSDC! 
 
Thank you for your support of our Drama Club. I am sad/relieved to see our Drama season come to 
a close, but look forward to seeing what we will be able to offer next year! 
 
-Kate 
 




